
Hadleigh Infants and Nursery School 

 Newsletter No 8 - 3rd November 2023 

Nursery  - mix 

Reception  - remember 

Year 1 - identify 

Year 2 -  hygiene 

 

Message from Mrs Fynn  

The weather outside may have been wet this week but that doesn’t seemed to have dampened 

the children’s enthusiasm to return to school. I have seen some lovely examples of learning from 

across the school this week.  

Today at Hadleigh Infants and Nursery School has been outdoor classroom day (postponed due 

to the storm). All children have been exploring the pond area and meeting mini-beasts.  For our 

Nursery and Reception children every day is an outdoor classroom day. Today, the Nursery have 

also had their snack outside (they made edible sparklers) and some of them noticed a sneaky 

squirrel snacking on their pumpkin. Reception paid special attention to sounds in the  

environment and decided to add to those sounds by making musical instruments from natural  

resources that they found. Year 1 have been undertaking lessons like maths and literacy outside 

by using natural resources to support counting and number and letter formation.  They also used 

natural resources to create pieces of art by printing. Year 2 have also been demonstrating their 

addition and subtraction skills outside using objects from the environment, exploring shadows 

and movement, exploring the impact of the seasons on our plants and trees and making mini 

best hotels. 

If you haven’t booked your parent consultation meeting yet please do, the teachers are all  

looking forward to speaking to you about your children. 

 

 



LUNCH MENU – WEEK COMMENCING 6th NOVEMBER 2023  

 

Monday -  Cheese and Tomato Pasta Bake or Macaroni Cheese served with Broccoli 

and Crusty Bread followed by Fruit Platter  

Tuesday - Popcorn Chicken or Crispy Dippers served with Rice, Carrots and Peas  

followed by Fruit Crumble with Cream 

Wednesday - Roast Chicken or Herby Fillet served with Roast Potatoes and Winter Vegetables 

followed by Frozen Mousse 

Thursday -  Beef or Vegetable Pasta Bolognese served with Green Beans and Garlic Bread followed 

by Flapjack 

Friday - Beef Burger or Omelette served with Chips and Baked Beans followed by School’s Choice of 

Biscuit or Cake 

PARENT TOURS - Reception 2024 intake 

 

Please contact the School Office on 01702 557979 to 

book a tour. 

 

Available tour dates: 

28 November 

6 December

 

From Monday 6th November we will have Remembrance Day Poppies for sale.  We 

also have Poppy Appeal pencils, rulers, rubbers and Poppy  

reflectors for sale - suggested donation £1 



Class Attendance Award: 

The best class for attendance this week was Brazil with 97.3% attendance.  Well done to them! 

Unfortunately, 5 classes did not reach our 96% target: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our overall attendance was 92.4% 

Star of the Week: 

Explorers: Layla-Mae Greece:    Dhilan Brazil: Finley 

England:    Noah Sweden:    Jaxon Japan:    Max P 

Scotland:    Lola France:    Harry Kenya:    Hattie 

Wales:    Lewis     

Greece -  91% 

Sweden -  84.5% 

France -  95.7% 

Brazil -  97.3% 

Japan -  90.7% 

Kenya -  95% 



                  FIREWORKS DISPLAY 

                    Friday 10th November  

 

     

Please remember tickets need to be purchased in advance and will not be available on the night. 

 

The gate on Bilton Road will open at 5pm, with the fireworks display starting at 7pm.  Hot food will be served in 

the Infants School Hall from 5-6.30pm; priced at £1 for a slice of pizza and £3 for a burger or sausage in a bun.   

 

Please note admission to the event will not be granted without your wristband and sparklers are not permitted 

on School grounds. 

 
You will be able to purchase wristbands at our Glowie pre-sale event on 7th November.  Our stall will be set up 
outside the Infants School Office from 3pm (cash and card payment accepted) or please visit our online store 

to purchase your wristband tickets via the following link.  Please ensure you enter your Child’s name in the 
‘note to merchant’ or ‘reference’ section so that we can return the wristbands to you  
https://hadleigh-infants-and-nursery-school-parents-associatio.sumupstore.com  

 
In order for the event to take place, we need volunteers to help.  If we do not have enough helpers 
the event would unfortunately be cancelled.  Please let us know if you can help by completing this 

form https://forms.gle/dznZenB8GLGGMhSF8  and we will contact you directly   

Parents Association Page 

https://hadleigh-infants-and-nursery-school-parents-associatio.sumupstore.com/
https://forms.gle/dznZenB8GLGGMhSF8








 

Meet our Safeguarding Team 

Mrs Lucy Fynn 

Designated Safeguarding Lead 

Mrs D Glanville 

Mrs K Strickland Miss K Ryan 

Miss M Hoath 

David Turner 

Safeguarding Governor 

Deputy Designated Safeguarding Leads 

Children & Families Hub For members of the 

public: 

 

• If a child or young person is in immediate danger, 

call 999. 

 

• If you're worried that a child is being abused or 

neglected, call the Children and Families Hub on  

0345 603 7627. This phone line is open Monday to 

Thursday 9am to 5:30pm, and Fridays 9am to 

4:30pm. 

 

• Out of hours or bank holidays, call the emergency 

duty team on 0345 606 1212. 

Are you concerned about a child? 

 

 Make a note of your concern including the 

date & time  

 Contact the school and speak to someone in 

our Safeguarding Team, you can also raise 

concerns anonymously by contacting the hub. 

 Always share your concerns  


